CEC Meeting 1/24/17

Call to Order at 7:10.
2016 Data Breakdown: We did better than 2012, but worse than 2008 in terms of registered Dem turnout in Orange County. The only age group that exceeded both elections was voters 66 and older. However, because of the rise in unaffiliated voters, we overall performed better for the Democratic Presidential Candidate in 2016 than both 2012 and 2008. In Orange County, 85% of voters who registered in the past year came out to vote (compared to 77% total for all voters).
We are working on out-of-county outreach. We have an effort headed up by Nan Nixon, working with some of the legislators on exporting our excess capacity to nearby counties. 
We are working on combining all databases into NGP (the system that has VoteBuilder). We will soon have lists of volunteers from the previous election for the precinct chairs.
Treasurer’s Report: NGP has been very helpful. After settling all the checks at the end of year, we are still well in the black. 
Regional Precinct Meetings: Meetings on a regional basis will be at 10 a.m. See Matt’s email for the list of which precincts will meet on March 4th at Cedar Ridge High School and which ones will meet on March 11th (location TBD). If you want to have your own individual meeting for your precinct, you need to let Matt Hughes know. We should have the location for the March 11th meeting by the end of the week.
We will be electing officers at the precinct meetings (chair, vice chair, secretary/treasurer, 2 or more at-large members). Resolutions, electing delegates to the county convention, and strategizing for the precinct for the year are also on the agenda.
SEC: We have leadership elections on February 11th. There is a proposal to decrease SEC (from 1 member for every 3,000 votes for Governor to 1 for every 6,000). This will affect how many SEC members we have. We have one vacancy for Orange at the moment. Michael Parker nominated by James Bartow and seconded by Mae McLendon. A motion to close the nominations was made by Florry Glasser and seconded by Lewise Busch. It passed. Michael Parker was elected unanimously. 
OCDP Leadership: We will have a nominations committee after February 11th. They will do the recruitment for a slate of officers. We need a chair and vice chair of opposing genders, a member who is a minority, a person under 36, and we like to take in account diversity of geographic location.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 8:40.
